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16/07/2024  21:44:442024/0601/P OBJ brigitte ASCHER I object to granting  class E use, but am in favour of granting F1 and/or F2.

The original developer received permission to add a floor to the building in exchange for providing space for a 

cinema and community use. If the situation has changed and a cinema is no longer wanted, the space must 

be used for a different community-focused use, not for a commercial rental at the exorbitant level the current 

developer is asking for.

Developers must be made to deliver on the promises they make at the time of their original application.

16/07/2024  17:05:542024/0601/P COMMNT Sheila Hayman We have followed the progress of this application for many years. The original application to build extra floors 

on top of the existing structure was predicated on the promise that the ground floor would be dedicated to a 

cinema for the community. We understand that now, with the arrival of the Curzon at Camden Lock, and given 

the small size of the ground floor space, a cinema may not be its best use. However, we feel extremely 

strongly that this space should still be dedicated to the public. For example, a makerspace (now we have the 

Library of Things), and/or community arts space.

We therefore ask that the licence be granted for F1/F2 use, and definitely not the purely commercial E class. 

Thank you.
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